



LAVENDON PARISH COUNCIL

Clerk
63a High Street
Lavendon, Olney
Bucks
MK46 4HA

Tel: 01234 241941
Email: clerk@lavendonpc.org

Minutes of the Monthly meeting of Lavendon Parish Council held on Monday 11th June 2018

Present: Mr S Axtell (Chairman), Mrs D Campion, Mr M Ginepro, Ms A Kelcey, Ms S White
Ward Councillors: none
Apologies: Mr M Rutherford, Mr A Tourle, Cllr P Geary, Cllr D Hosking and Cllr K McLean

- 1.
2. **The minutes of the meeting** of 9th May 2018 were confirmed and signed.
3. **Declaration of Interests on Agenda Items** – none
4. **Public Question Time** – Mark Leary spoke about a fundraising event at his home to buy a ANPR camera for the village, they need to raise £5,000 and hope this event and others will help to build a community spirit, he will find out about installation costs.
5. **Ward Councillors Report** – no ward councillors present.
6. **Finance Report** –
 - a. Payments and receipts for May 2018 were presented and approved.
 - b. none
7. **Other Ongoing Issues:**
 - a. **Landscaping** – MKC have been notified of LPC's interest in taking on landscaping. Martino has been in correspondence with MKC's litter picking schedule, they reported reduced budget and frequency.
 - b. **Planning, inc Neighbourhood Plan and Plan:MK** – the draft NP framework has been approved and will shortly be available to residents by way of an exhibition, then amendments then a final draft that goes to MKC for approval, then the referendum. The 95 house application is included.
 - c. **Cemetery** – More topsoil is needed to finish off the path edges.
 - d. **Pavilion** – it was approved to support the pre-school to be kept locally run.
 - e. **Allotments** – the soil is poor, Ann and Mick to arrange a site visit to discuss targeted options to improve the soil. Perhaps offer an allotment to the school or some charity
 - f. **The Old School** – the engineer got in touch to ask for payment before providing the report, JB declined.
 - g. **Land Registry** – no news
 - h. **NAG/Forums feedback** –
 - i. **Members Matters** –
 - DC – Speedwatch session over the weekend was a success.
 - AK – litter picking in May had 6 people attend, a monthly meeting was agreed.
 - MG – proposed “no litter” prosecuting signs and education in local schools and pre-schools
 - DC – requested pavilion keys for councillors
 - AK – Baptist church requested to hold a BBQ on the playing field, check with JB.

8. **For Information** – the next Monthly Parish Meeting is 9th July 2018.

The meeting closed at 9.07pm

Signed: Chairman

Dated: